
Joseph Widdup 
NIST Director of Acquisition and 

 Senior Bureau Procurement Official 
 

 
 

 
Mr. Widdup is the Director for Acquisition and Senior Bureau Procurement Official at 
the U.S. Department of Commerce, National Institute of Standards and Technology 
(NIST).  Before joining NIST, Mr. Widdup was a Branch Chief at the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) in Rockville, Maryland where he was responsible for 
acquisition for approximately 60% of the agency’s requirements, including significant 
regional requirements.  He also focused heavily on innovation and maximizing 
opportunities for small businesses and leveraging strategic sourcing activities to the 
maximum extent practicable.  Before that, he spent 10 years at NIST conducting a wide 
range of commercial and noncommercial acquisitions and serving as a supervisory 
Contracting Officer.  He also spent several years as a Contracting Officer and 
Procurement Analyst at the U.S. Coast Guard Headquarters and, prior to that, several 
years as a Contract Specialist for the Department of the Navy in Washington, D.C. 
conducting major systems IT acquisitions.   
 
Mr. Widdup has received a number of awards, including a Bronze Medal Award from 
NIST, a small business award from the DOC Office of Small and Disadvantaged Business, 
a leadership award from the then-DOC Senior Procurement Executive, and a Meritorious 
Service Award in 2021 from the NRC. 

 


